
    BEULAH LAND BAPTIST CHURCH 

      BLBC Magtanong St. Calaylayan Abucay 

     Bataan 2114 Philippines 

Tel.no. (01163) 923-939-7456       

E-mail: phil.blbc@gmail.com 

Support Address: Heartbeat International Missions 

P.o box 1941 Elizabethton, TN 37644-1941 

Tel.no. (423) 707-5468/ Email: heartbeatteam@aol.com 

                                                                                                                                   

                           October 2022                                                                                                                 

Dear Pastor Jim Johnson and Heartbeat International Mission,  

  Greetings from Beulah Land Baptist Church to each and every one of you! 

  We may not have had exactly the same experiences every day, but one thing we have in common is that we 

are continuously aware of God's guidance and presence in our lives. I feel incredibly blessed that we held our Ladies Fel-

lowship in August of this year. With God's assistance and favor, our church was able to be a blessing to all the ladies who 

are indeed a great help and encouragement in the ministry. In this service, I have seen firsthand how God has blessed every 

one of us over the years because He has never abandoned us and has always met all of our needs. 

  Four lives followed God through water baptism as well in August of this year, and I'm delighted to share it 

with you because of what a Saviour we have. Throughout my years in the ministry, I have consistently understood that God 

is in charge with everything. Doing the will of the Lord, who is a tremendous blesser in the midst of difficulty, will always 

be a great privilege for me and for all of us. Through our Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ, we are truly content and secure.  

  Another blessing is that our Bible class is ongoing and that proves that the Lord is indeed blessing us. He 

always provides the necessities, such as food for the students who are eager to learn, assist their pastors in their ministries, 

and—most importantly—follow and serve God. I saw how eager they are to serve our God, and I know that He will contin-

ue to reward them abundantly as long as what they are doing is for the name of the Lord, always.  

  Please remember to pray for me as well, as I want to be a blessing to all the Pastors and their families in De-

cember. Your prayers will undoubtedly be of a great help for my desire to  be a blessing in the name of our Lord.  

  I want to express my sincere gratitude to you for being able to help us without any hesitations with these 

blessings. I'm grateful for your lovely soul, and I'll keep praying for you and telling the Lord how sincerely you feel about 

this ministry. You have my heartfelt prayers at all times! 

  Until He returns, may God constantly see us fulfilling His will in His presence. 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

                                   

  

 

 

   

 

          

   

 

HEBREWS 6:10 “For God is not unrighteous to forget your work and labour of love, which ye have shewed toward his name, in that ye have minis-

tered to the saints, and do minister. “ 

Yours for Souls, 

Brother Alexander Ramirez 

Prayer request for this year: 
Sick brethren 
Completion of chapel in our                      
new mission 

Ladies Fellowship Baptism Bible Institute 


